
City of Cumberland Community Development Block Grant Program Public Notice 

Substantial Amendment #1 1112024 

The City of Cumberland Department of Community Development announces the Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) proposed reallocations to existing projects using surplus funds from the 2022 

Administration budget from the 2022 CDBG Annual Action Plan award and surplus funds from the 2023 

CDBG Annual Action Plan award. The 2022 Administration project (#14) came in under budget by 

$9,246.89 and the 2023 Jane Frazier Village Pavilion and Basketball Court Installation project (#3) was 

canceled. The Housing Authority of the City of Cumberland was unable to expend $44,000 originally 

awarded for the 2023 Jane Frazier Village Pavilion and Basketball Court Installation project (#3) due to 

site location ownership issues.  In response to these changes, funding for two public facilities/infrastructure 

projects within the 2022 and 2023 CDBG Annual Action Plans will increase. The 2022 Constitution Park 

Improvements/Splashpad project (#2) will be increased by $9,246.89 and the 2023 Jane Frazier Village 

Sidewalk Improvements project (#1) will be increased by $44,000.  Two hundred seventy-eight thouseand 

dollars has been expended toward Splashpad area improvements, so the additional funds will support the 

Constitution Park Trails project. These proposed reallocations will be discussed for approval at the regular 

Mayor and City Council meeting on Tuesday, February 20, 2024 allowing for a 30-day public comment 

period beginning on January 18, 2024 through February 19, 2024. 

Project Name 
2022 
Surplus 

2023 
CDBG  

Lifetime total 

Facilities /Infrastructure Improvements      

2022 Constitution Park Improvements/Splashpad  $9,246.89  $287,246.89 

2023 JFV Sidewalk Improvements   $44,000 $71,126 

TOTAL PROJECTS $9,246.89 $44,000  

 

Written comments to Lee Borror, Senior Community Development Specialist regarding the re-allocation 

of CDBG funds will be accepted through February 19, 2024 at 57 N. Liberty Street, Cumberland, Maryland 

21502 or lee.borror@cumberlandmd.gov  or by calling 301 759-6437 M-F, 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

ADV: January 18, 2024          

mailto:lee.borror@cumberlandmd.gov

